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St Mary MacKillop Primary School

   News from Scott
Dear Parents and Carers

Our school constantly strives to be:
A Christ centered community which challenges students to develop their unique 
gifts and talents through a supportive partnership of school, parents and parish.

Corrected - Forecast Increase to School Activity Fee 2025
In our last newsletter I shared that it has become a challenge to maintain our excursion 
experiences for the children at the existing funding level. Unfortunately, I didn’t include the 
correct increases that we need to make.

Below is a  table of the anticipated changes.

Together We Grow
Scott Buchan

2024 2025

Kinder $60 Increase to $63

Year 1 $60 Increase to $63

Year 2 $60 Increase to $70

Year 3 $72 Increase to $80

Year 4 $72 Increase to $80

Year 5 $87 Increase to $90

Year 6 $87 Increase to $90



 

 

 

                                          News from Scott Continued……
                  New Religious Education Curriculum: Encountering Jesus

Dear Parents and Carers,
In partnership with Bishop Vincent Long OFM Conv, Bishop of Parramatta, I am pleased to 
announce that we have a new Religious Education Curriculum called “Encountering Jesus”, which 
will be available for use by our school communities in 2025.
This curriculum has been developed by Religious Education leaders in the Diocese of Parramatta 
and endorsed by leading Catholic theologians, Catholic Scripture scholars and experts in Catholic 
Religious Education. It has been developed in response to a range of feedback from these 
experts and from school communities, families and the wider community.
It offers a framework for our teachers of Religious Education to be clear on the Catholic teachings 
and traditions that are to be taught from Kindergarten to Year 10 in an age-appropriate manner. It 
is not related to any NSW Department of Education curriculum documents.
The new Religious Education Curriculum reflects our intention for all of our students to know and 
love Jesus Christ. For our students from Catholic families, this will serve to nurture and enrich 
their Catholic faith in support of their families as their first educators of faith. Our Catholic school 
communities also welcome students from other religious perspectives and this curriculum will help 
them grow in their knowledge and understanding of the Catholic tradition, which is based on faith, 
hope and love.
Encountering Jesus invites all students to consider how the teachings of Jesus Christ can apply to 
their lives.
It includes opportunities for reflection and prayer, drawing on the wisdom of Mary, the Holy Mother 
of Jesus, our Catholic saints and spiritual traditions. It also includes a call to faith in action, 
encouraging students to know and love the teachings of Christ and then live them in their families 
and communities, to make a difference in our world, and to help build the kingdom of God. We will 
continue to partner with our parishes and leading Catholic charities, such as Caritas, Catholic 
Mission and St Vincent de Paul, to support us in offering opportunities to bring the curriculum to 
life.
Encountering Jesus includes reflections connected with every piece of learning that parents and 
carers can access to stay engaged with the learning of their children. This is very important to us 
as we seek to support families in sharing the Catholic faith with their children.
We have been working closely with theologians and scripture scholars from the Catholic Institute 
of Sydney and the University of Notre Dame Australia to develop professional learning and 
formation resources of the highest quality for our teachers. This will ensure that all of our teachers 
who are accredited to teach Religious Education will have a strong understanding of the content 
being covered.
This high quality, theologically sound Catholic Religious Education Curriculum has been endorsed 
by a range of expert theologians, scripture scholars and Catholic religious education experts.
My prayer for CSPD is that our new Religious Education Curriculum lives up to its name and 
enables all of our students to encounter Jesus Christ and, through this encounter, find inspiration, 
meaning, purpose and peace.

For a copy of Encountering Jesus, please go to:
https://https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/learning/specialised-learning/religious-education

Thank you for your partnership as we work together to enrich our students’ lives through holistic 
Catholic education that is grounded in excellence and Gospel values.

Yours sincerely

Jack de Groot
Executive Director of Catholic Schools
Catholic Schools Parramatta Diocese



 

 

 

Religious Education News

2024 Sacramental Program - Reconciliation
The Sacramental Program for Reconciliation began at 7pm on Tuesday 27th August 
with a Parent Information Session at St Nicholas of Myra Church.  If you have any 
questions about the program, please contact Rodney Howard (Sacramental 
Coordinator) at St Nicholas Parish House
Ph: 47212509.
Email: sacramental@stnicholasofmyra.org.au

St Mary Mac-Muffin Fundraiser – Thursday 8th August
Thank you to everyone who participated in our Mary Mac-Muffins fundraiser for Mary 
MacKillop Today. Through your participation and generosity, we raised $992.50 – 
which is a great effort!

These funds will allow the Mary MacKillop Today charity to continue the work of the 
Sisters of Saint Joseph and carry on Mary’s motto of “Never see a need without doing 
something about it.”

Happy Father’s Day
On Thursday 29th August we honoured our fathers, male role models in our lives and 
God our father in heaven though sharing a BBQ breakfast, praying in a Liturgy of the 
Word and open classrooms. It was a great morning and we thank the P and F for 
organising the BBQ and Year 1 for leading our Liturgy!
 
We wish all our Fathers and male role models a fabulous Father’s Day on Sunday!
 
Heavenly Father,
you entrusted your Son Jesus,
the child of Mary,
to the care of Joseph, an earthly father.
Bless all fathers, as they care for their families.
Give them strength and wisdom,
tenderness and patience;
support them in the work they have to do,
protecting those who look to them,
as we look to you for love and salvation,
Amen.

 



 

 

 

Religious Education News

The Nativity of the Blessed Virgin Mary
Sunday September 8th

 
The Feast of the Birth of the Blessed Virgin Mary has been celebrated
in the Church since about the 6th Century. This is one of only three
birthdays celebrated in the Church Calendar:

·  the Birth of Jesus (December 25)
·  the Birth of John the Baptist (June 24); and
·  the Birthday of Mary, the mother of Jesus (September 8th)

The birth of Mary was miraculous. She was conceived without sin as a special 
grace because God had selected her to become the mother of His Son. There is 
nothing contained in Scripture about the birth of Mary, though the "Gospel of 
James" (a book dating from the 2nd Century AD and not part of the Bible as we 
know it today) fills in the gaps. According to this account, Mary’s parents were 
Joachim and Anne. They were old and beyond the years of having children, but 
prayed to God that He would grant their longing for a child – which He did.

In celebrating the nativity of Mary, Christians anticipate the Incarnation and birth 
of her Divine Son Jesus, and give honour to the mother of Our Lord and Saviour.

The feast of  Mary’s birth marks a great day in the history of the world, as it was a 
vital step in the coming of the Jesus. Next to the birth of Jesus, Mary’s birth offers 
the greatest possible happiness to the world.

Holy Mary, mother fair, filled with love for God, Pray for us in all our needs. 
Pray for us today.
 
 

Mrs Gillard

Religious Education Coordinator

 



 

 

 

Stage 3 Primary Schools Basketball Program
As part of the Physical Education program, students in Years 5 and 6 are taking part in the 
Primary Schools Basketball Program - Ford Aussie Hoops. This fun and engaging 
program will take place each Wednesday during PE lessons until the end of term. It 
consists of warm-up games, skill activities and modified games all delivered by accredited 
coaches. This program has been funded by Sporting Schools and is free for all students.  

Erin Smiles
PE Teacher 



 

 

Office News
 
School Fees

The Instalment 3 School Fees are now overdue.  If you are under an 
arrangement, please disregard this due date.  If you are not under an 
arrangement all school fees should have been paid by Wednesday, 28th 
August 2024.

Please contact our Senior Finance Officer, Mrs Monique Kearins on 4724 
3200 to discuss.

School Office hours are 8:30am – 3:30pm.  All payments and enquiries can 
be made during this time. Payments through the office can be paid by 
EFTPOS.  When paying by BPay, Bpoint & Post BillPay please use the 
current statement.  Details are located on the bottom of the statement.

We advise that we are unable to process EFTPOS payments after 3:30pm.

Leaving Students

A term’s notice (10 school weeks) in writing must be given to the Principal before 
the removal of a student or a full term’s fees will be payable. The notice can be 
given any time during term for the next term. Where appropriate notice has been 
received a pro-rata credit can be calculated based on a pro-rata 40 week year. One 
exception is that notice in writing will be accepted at any time during Term 4 
in relation to the following years’ enrolment i.e. the notice period of 10 school 
weeks will be waived in this circumstance. If you know your child will be 
leaving at the end of the year, please advise the school as soon as possible.

Planning a Holiday?

There are new Government guidelines for schools to follow when marking the 
school rolls. These guidelines require parents who are taking their children on 
holidays, during the school year, to complete a request of ‘Exemption from School 
Attendance’ form. This is required if you are taking your child on leave for more 
than 5 school days.  A copy of your travel itinerary. The application form is 
available from the school office and are to be completed prior to your holiday.

Longer periods require the approval of the Director of Schools and the Catholic 
Education Commission.

 



 

 

COLLECTING CHILDREN FROM SCHOOL
If parents wish their children to be collected from school early, 
please send a note to the teacher. If there is a doctor’s/dentist 
appointment or some other very important reason why your child 
needs to leave the school at lunch (10:45 am - 11:30 am)  or break 
time (1:30pm- 2:00 pm), we would ask you to take your child either 
before or after lunch or break, not during the break, as bags are 
kept inside the classrooms and classrooms are locked during break 
times.
**From our parent handbook**  Read our Parent Handbook here: 

https://www.mackilloppenrith.catholic.edu.au/Enrol/Handbook

COLLECTING CHILDREN AFTER SCHOOL
Children are dismissed at 3:00pm and supervision is provided only 
until 3:30pm.  Ambrose Before & After School care is available if 
you require care after school.  Ambrose phone number is
0492 367 298.  

If, due to extraordinary circumstances, eg: when a parent is 
detained, please notify the school and your child will be informed 
that you are delayed. Parents are reminded that all care will be given 
to the children but there is no formal supervision after 3:30pm when 
the last bus leaves the school.
 
Walkers A classroom teacher will escort students to ‘walkers’ and 
supervise students crossing the street, riding bikes and going to cars 
as part of afternoon dismissal.

Waiters After school, staff will supervise children waiting for school 
buses or on ‘waiters.’ (Waiters are to be collected after 3:10pm) 
up on our playground.









 

 

P & F News
 

FANTASTIC NEWS - We are underway in preparations for our School Fete. SUNDAY 
20th October, 2024…

SPONSORSHIP
We have been extremely fortunate in welcoming our sponsors 
to the St Mary MacKillop community:
Platinum – Wisdom Dental and Denture Clinic
Silver - Western Suburbs Concrete
Silver - Laser Electrical & Communications
Silver - Trade Wise Group
Bronze - Melissa Peters Beauty
We have received a generous donation from Bell Partners Finance
We would love to welcome more sponsors on board, please contact us on 
smmppandf@gmail.com for a Sponsorship Proposal.

Many thanks for your support!

Throughout this term and the start of term 4, we will be relying on you, parents and 
friends, to donate your time, energy and resources to make the Fete a success. Below is 
a list of requirements that will be asked of parents in the  lead up to the fete. This can be 
used as a checklist or organisational tool to keep us on track to reaching our goal.

The Fete Committee cannot do this without the support of our amazing parents and 
friends, who have always shown  incredible generosity. We thank you in advance and our 
children will thank us all after they’ve had a terrific fete day! 

 

Date To do… Explanation Due Date

TERM 3

Week 7 Volunteer Call 
Out 

Each family will be asked to 
volunteer at least one  hour 
to a P&F Stall on fete day – 
One of the greatest  gifts 
you can give, is your time!

Online form  

available: 
September 4

TERM 3

Late 
Term 3 

Mufti Day Donations for our 
Sideshow Alley, each 
class will be nominated a 
theme

TBA 



 

 

P & F News - Continued
 

Looking forward to an amazing Fete! 

Any questions, please contact smmppandf@gmail.com

The St Mary MacKillop Fete Committee

 Thanks to our amazing sponsors:

 

Date To do… Explanation Due Date

TERM 4

Week 1 Cake Stall One cake box is given 
out per family to fill with 
delicious cakes and 
treats to serve on Fete 
day

Wed October 16

Week 1 FETE DAY ENJOY THE FUN & 
ENTERTAINMENT!! 

Sunday October 20





TERM 3 2024 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Friday 30 August
2:20pm

Diocesan Athletics Carnival
Whole School Assembly

Father’s Day Stall
School Hall

Wednesday 4 September Netball Gala Day
(Years 3-6)

Jamison Park Netball 
Courts

Thursday 5 September 9:15am Year 2 Liturgy School Hall

Friday 6 September 2:20pm Whole School Assembly School Hall

Tuesday 10 September Year 1 Excursion Rouse Hill Estate

Friday 13 September
2:20pm

Stage 2 Boys Touch Gala Day
Whole School Assembly

Kingsway
School Hall

Tuesday 17 September Year 4 Excursion Penrith Lakes

Thursday 19 September 9:15am Kindergarten Liturgy School Hall

Friday 20 September 2:20pm Whole School Assembly School Hall

Tuesday 24 September 5:00pm-8:00pm First Reconciliation Practice and 
Ceremony

St Nicholas of Myra

Friday 27 September
2:20pm

Stage 3 Boys Touch Gala Day
Whole School Assembly

Last Day of Term 3

Kingsway, St Marys
School Hall



TERM 4 2024 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Monday 14 October STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY- NO 

SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS

Tuesday 15 October STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY- NO 
SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS

Wednesday 16 October Students Return to School 
TERM 4

Friday 18 October 2:20pm Whole School Assembly School Hall

Sunday 20 October P & F School Fete

Thursday 24 October 9:15am Year 4 Mass School Hall

Friday 25 October 2:20pm Whole School Assembly School Hall

Monday 28 October 9:00am-9:45am
10:00-10:45am

Kindergarten Playgroup Session 1
Kindergarten Playgroup Session 1

School Hall
School Hall

30th -31st October Year 6 Canberra Excursion

Friday 1 November 2:20pm Whole School Assembly School Hall

Monday 4 November 9:00am-9:45am
10:00-10:45am

Kindergarten Playgroup Session 2
Kindergarten Playgroup Session 2

School Hall
School Hall

Thursday 7 November 9:15am Year 1 Liturgy School Hall

Friday 8 November 2:20pm Whole School Assembly School Hall

Monday 11 November 9:00am-9:45am
10:00-10:45am

Kindergarten Playgroup Session 3
Kindergarten Playgroup Session 3

School Hall
School Hall






